
 
 

Iranian Cultural Society (Manchester) 

Farsi School’s Rules and Regulations: 

The main aim of the Iranian Cultural Society since its inception in 1984 has been to provide an 
educational environment with no ideological, religious or political leaning, so that the children 
can come together from different religious, political and ethnic backgrounds. 
With the continued support of parents, the school has succeeded in creating a vibrant and 
engaging environment educating the pupils about the culture and native language of their 
ancestors and encourage the growth and sense of pride in the cultural and linguistic richness 
of their own and their parents’ heritage. 
In order to adhere to the school’s aims and objectives and remain true to its constitution we 
would like to ask the parents not to bring along or allow their children who attend the school to 
bring any materials that are deemed in any way ideological, political or religious. We would 
also like to draw your attention to the following points. 

 
• The classes are held between 11 am and 1:30 pm. Please ensure that your children 

arrive and are collected on time. Please ensure that when the children are collected 
their teacher or a member of staff is informed of their departure. 

 
• Please remind the children of their responsibility in keeping the classes, toilets and the 

school environment clean. Children should not consume any snacks, such as crisps in 
the classrooms. Also due to safety reasons they must avoid buying hot drinks 
unsupervised. 
 

• Children have 15 minutes break when students/pupils will be outside the classrooms. We 
need to emphasis that as the hosting school premises where Farsi Classes are held is 
also used by other supplementary education classes and adult courses for members of 
the public, cannot accept any responsibilities for the pupils/students, while they are not in 
the class. It is therefore the responsibility of the parents to supervise their children during 
the break.  
 

• Please note that all the objects in the classrooms and hallways are properties of the 
hosting school and do not belong to Farsi Classes; pupil should not use or play with such 
properties. If any child/student be the cause of breakage or damage to the hosting school 
properties, the parents of the pupils/students would be responsible for the cost of 
replacing the damaged item. 

 
• Pupils should attend the classes on regular basis. Absence from the classes should be 

informed to the school by parents. Unauthorized absence on more than three consecutive 
occasions would be considered as leaving the school.  

 
The Farsi Classes are run by our voluntary teachers. To achieve our aims, there is a need for 
every parent to help maintain the rules and regulations of the Farsi school. Management of the 
Farsi School reserves the right to exclude on permanent basis any students who does not 
follow the school’s rules and regulations or their teacher’s instructions. In such cases the fees 
are non-refundable. 

Please note that we are unable to refund the fees after a month of attendance. 

 


